APPENDIX 'E'


EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES

RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

20.10.10

10.RD.24
REVIEW OF FEES AND CHARGES (A2)

A report was submitted that provided members with an overview of the work taking place on the review of the fees and charges that forms part of the delivering a balanced budget framework. In doing so, the report set out the high level approach and key issues for member’s consideration. The report also provided the opportunity for the Committee to feedback to the November meeting of the Executive where decisions relating to the fees and charges and concessions can be made.
Members noted that reviewing Fees and Charges was one of eight workstreams being undertaken in order to maintain the Council’ durable financial position. The following objectives had been outlined by the Council’s Executive for the Committee to assist with their consideration of the matter :

· Review and refresh the existing policy (the guiding principles);

· Assess the potential to raise additional income;

· Make explicit choices between the ‘user pays’ or ‘council taxpayer pays’ or the most appropriate mix in each case; 

· Review of the Council’s concessions policy;

· Identify potential trading opportunities.

Members were also reminded of the financial context of their decisions, notably the need to address the anticipated budgetary gap as a result of the Coalition Government’s Spending Review, and also the increase in VAT due to take effect from January 2011 onwards.

In their consideration of the matter, members considered the following specific questions:

· Should the Council continue with the guiding principles  approach and should the principles be amended?

· Are the levels, categories and rules applying to concessions right?

· Do members have any ideas relating to charging, for example, charging for new services, for Service Heads to investigate in greater detail?

· Identify areas for lobbying activity in relation to fee income

· Should car parking charges be reviewed as part of this review?

Having considered and discussed the above, it was 

RESOLVED  that  the Council’s Executive be informed that 

i) there was continued support for the guiding principles approach as it was currently;

ii) there should be a single concessionary rate of 50% based on the user pays approach; 

iii) lobbying in respect of financial issues should continue; and 

iv) Car Parking Charges (including ‘Pop and Shop’) should not be considered as part of this review


